UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

SENATE

21 MARCH 2001

(2.20 pm – 4.55 pm)

MINUTES

Unreserved Business


Present:
Vice-Chancellor (in the Chair), Professor Alder,  Professor Baker,  Professor Benton, Professor Busfield, Mr Butler, Dr Canessa, Mrs Cardew, Professor Chambers, Dr Cox, Professor Crossick, Mr Davidson, Dr Davies, Professor Dews, Professor Downton, Mr Fielding, Professor Gershuny, Professor Gilbert, Professor Glucksmann, Ms Greaves, Ms Heath, Mr Henson, Professor Higgins, Professor Holt, Dr Hu, Professor Lahiri, Ms Lambert, Professor Lubbock, Mr Mack, Mr Manson, Professor Massara, Professor Meddis, Professor Muthoo, Mr Naqvi, Dr Norval, Ms Oldham, Mr Phillips, Mr Powers, Mrs Robertson, Dr Rowlands, Dr Sadler, Professor Sanders, Professor Schürer, Professor Scott, Professor Sherer, Professor S Smith, Mr Sohail, Dr Steel, Dr Stones, Mr Sylvester, Professor Tsang, Professor Turner, Mrs Turton, Dr Venn, Professor Weale, Mrs Wright

In attendance:
Registrar and Secretary, Ms Tallentire, Ms Walker 

Apologies:
Dr Burnett, Professor Fernandez, Dr Li, Professor McCormack, Professor South,    Mr Watt

WELCOME

 1/01

The Vice-Chancellor welcomed new members to the Senate:  Mrs Cardew, Dr Cox and Dr Samson.

MINUTES

 2/01

The Minutes of the meeting held on 13 December 2000 were approved as a correct record.

BUSINESS TAKEN WITHOUT DISCUSSION

 3/01

(a)
In accordance with Standing Orders, para 7, the Senate noted the following items starred for discussion:

Agenda item 6(b)
Academic Policy Committee

M.27/01 and M.30/01  ISS Support for administrative systems

M.51/01, E-mail Communication with Students: new regulation

Agenda item 6(b)
Academic Standards Committee


M.433/00, M.433/00, M.435-6/00, M.438/00

Code of Practice on Teaching by Graduate Students

M.445-6/00, Confidentiality of Student Assessment of Courses and Teaching Results

Agenda item 9

Equal Opportunities Steering Group

Membership of Working Party on Disability in Employment.

Agenda item  11(b)
Ordinance 15

Appointment of Registrar and Secretary

 4/01

(b)
The remaining items were then deemed to have been approved without discussion

FORMAL BUSINESS
 5/01

RESOLVED:
that items of Formal Business be approved as set out in Appendix A attached.

VICE-CHANCELLOR’S STATEMENT

 6/01

The Vice-Chancellor reported on the following matters:

(a)
HEFCE funding settlement 2001/02

(b)
Student recruitment

(c)
Capital building programme

(d)
Subject Review outcomes

 7/01

The full text of the Vice-Chancellor’s statement is attached as Appendix B.

REPORT OF ACADEMIC POLICY COMMITTEE (28.02.01) (S/01/2)

Report of the Board of the Graduate School

Introduction of New Degree Schemes

 8/01

RESOLVED:
that the following degree schemes be approved for introduction in October 2001

MSc Accounting and Management
MSc Computer Studies (E-Commerce)

MSc Embedded Systems and Robotics

MSc Finance and Management

MSc Financial Economics

MSc International Management

MSc/Diploma Statistics and Econometrics

MRes Sports Science

Discontinuation of Degree Schemes

 9/01

RESOLVED:
that the following degree schemes be discontinued with effect from October 2001:

Diploma in Development Economics
History Doctoral Programmes
MSc Computer Science (Robotics and Intelligent Machines)
MSc Computer Science (Cognitive Science and Natural Language Processing)

Amendments to Degree Scheme Title

 10/01

RESOLVED:
that the following degree scheme title be changed with effect from October 2001:

from LLM Public Law
to LLM UK Human Rights and Public Law

Report of the Board of the School of Humanities and Comparative Studies

Introduction of New Degree Schemes

 11/01

RESOLVED:
that the following degree schemes be approved for introduction in October 2001:

BA Continental Philosophy 
BA Latin American Studies with Human Rights
BA Latin American Studies with Economics.

Report of the Board of the School of Law

 12/01

Noted.

Report of the Board of the School of Science and Engineering

Introduction of New Degree Schemes

 13/01

RESOLVED:
that the BSc in Mathematics for Secondary Teaching be approved for introduction in October 2001, subject to further consideration of the scheme title.

Discontinuation of Degree Schemes

 14/01

RESOLVED:
that   the BSc in Computer Science (Networks) scheme be discontinued with immediate effect.

Sub-Dean of the School of Science and Engineering

RECOMMENDED TO COUNCIL:

 15/01

(i)
that the post of Sub-Dean should remain vacant for the 2001/2002 academic year;

 16/01

(ii)
that the situation should be reviewed at every Spring term meeting of the Board of the School of Science and Engineering and a Sub-Dean elected if the balance of representation of scientists on University committees meant that extra representation was required.

Report of the Board of the School of Social Sciences

Introduction of New Degree Schemes

 17/01

RESOLVED:
that the following degree schemes be approved for introduction in October 2001:

BA Contemporary Ethics and Political Philosophy
BA Philosophy and/with Human Rights
BA Politics and/with Human Rights
BA Sociology and Human Rights.

Discontinuation of Degree Schemes

 18/01

RESOLVED:
that the following degree schemes be discontinued with effect from October 2002:

BA Democratic Politics
BA European Politics
BA Political and Social Thought.

Report of IS Strategy Committee

Annual Plan and Budget 2001/02 and Forward Look 2002/05

 19/01

The Senate noted that the recommendation in Academic Policy Committee M.30/01 had been withdrawn.  This recommendation and the related text in M.27/01 would be reconsidered by the Committee at its next meeting.

RECOMMENDED TO COUNCIL:

 20/01

that the IS Strategy Plan and Budget 2001/02 and Forward Look 2002/05 be approved as set out in Appendix F to the Report of Academic Policy Committee (28.02.01).

Report of Lifelong Learning Board of Studies

 21/01

RESOLVED:
that the revised certificate in Local History be approved for introduction in October 2001 and the previous Certificate with this title be withdrawn with immediate effect.

Proposed New Regulation: E-mail Communication  with Students


 22/01

The President of the Students’ Union expressed concern about the proposed requirement for students to access their University e-mail accounts at least once weekly in term-time, since this might prove difficult for students who did not own PCs.  The Senate noted that e-mail was now used commonly as the medium for formal communication between departments and students and agreed that a regulation requiring students to check their e-mail accounts was necessary.

 23/01

Noting that the regulations about students’ responsibilities for acquainting themselves with all forms of communication from the University were unclear, the Senate

 24/01

RESOLVED:
that Academic Policy Committee be requested to draft a revised regulation for consideration by the Senate in the Summer term 2001.

 25/01

The Senate noted that there was currently no regulation requiring staff to use e-mail and agreed that communication problems could arise if members of staff did not check their University e-mail accounts.  The Vice-Chancellor requested that appropriate consultation should take place on this matter, with a view to proposing policy on e-mail communication with staff for consideration at a meeting of the Senate in due course.

REPORT OF ACADEMIC STANDARDS COMMITTEE (6.12.00, 24.01.01) (S/01/3, S/01/4)

Sub-Committee on Teaching by Graduate Students

Code of Practice on Teaching by Graduate Students

 26/01

The Senate noted that the recommendation relating to the formality of feedback to Graduate Teaching Assistants (GTAs) not selected for teaching after interview (ASC.M.433/00) had been referred back to the Sub-Committee on Teaching by Graduate Students.  The Sub-Committee would consult further with departments with a view to recommending approval of a mechanism for giving feedback that was robust but not excessively burdensome.

 27/01

Concern was expressed about the requirement to inform GTAs who were not selected or whose contracts were not renewed that they could request feedback, when the Sub-Committee had not yet  produced guidelines for the provision of feedback.  The Dean of the Graduate School reported that the Sub-Committee was meeting later on the same day to discuss this issue and that the guidelines would be available in the Summer term.

 28/01

The Head of the Department of Mathematics expressed  concern that the elaborate procedures set out in the Code of Practice were inappropriate for departments with small numbers of GTAs.  The Dean of the Graduate School agreed to discuss with Professor Holt how procedures in the Code of Practice could be adjusted to meet the needs of such departments.

 29/01

The President of the Students’ Union expressed concern that the statement in the Code of Practice (paragraph (6)(i)) that ‘Departments should ensure that all new GTAs undertake a Staff Development Office training course’ suggested that this was optional rather than a requirement.  The Vice-Chancellor confirmed that departments were required to ensure that GTAs had undertaken appropriate training and that the wording in the Code of Practice should be interpreted in this light.

 30/01

RESOLVED:    (i)
that departments be required to provide feedback to GTAs not selected for teaching following an interview where requested by the applicant;

 31/01

(ii)
that departments be required to inform all candidates invited to interview for appointment as GTAs of their right to request feedback in the event of their application being unsuccessful;

 32/01

(iii)
that the Code of Practice on Teaching by Graduate Students be approved as set out in Appendix A to the report of Academic Standards Committee (6.12.00).

Student Assessment of Courses and Teaching (SAC/T): Confidentiality of Outcomes and Dissemination of Good Practice

 33/01

The Senate noted that the Administrative Service Review of the Quality Assurance Office currently taking place was also considering SAC and SAT.  It was agreed that a member of the client panel or of the working group considering SACT in detail should join the working party established to review the current policy on the confidentiality of SAC and SAT results.

 34/01

Professor Lahiri expressed concern that SAT results might be made available to subject reviewers without the consent of the individuals concerned.  The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Academic Standards) emphasised the importance of establishing before each Subject Review a policy relating to the availability of SAT results to the reviewers.  However, he agreed that, where the department agreed to make SAT results available, the consent of individual members of staff should be sought before their results were included.

QAA Code of Practice on Postgraduate Research Programmes

 35/01

RESOLVED:
that the University Guidelines for Supervisory Arrangements be amended by the addition of material as set out in Appendix B to the report of Academic Standards Committee (6.12.00)

Abolition of Second-Year Post-Examination Board Progress Committees

 36/01

RESOLVED:
that the amendments to sections of the University Progress Procedures, as set out in Appendix A to the report of Academic Standards Committee (24.01.01), be approved with immediate effect.

Committee Structures for the Approval of the New Collaborative Partnerships

 37/01

RESOLVED:   (a)
that all proposals to introduce collaborative provision with a new partner - whether for delivery inside or outside the UK - be considered by Academic Standards Committee before submission to Senate; 

 38/01

(b)
that proposals for collaborative provision involving a University of Essex award following a programme of study partially delivered at the University be considered by the relevant School Board in addition to Academic Standards Committee;

 39/01

(c)
that proposals for collaborative provision involving the award of a PhD, or a taught or clinical doctorate for which students will be directly registered with the University, be considered by the Graduate School Board in addition to Academic Standards Committee;

 40/01

(d)
that Academic Standards Committee be responsible for any recommendation to Senate that a proposed collaborative partnership be managed by the Board of Studies for Collaborative Education, normally at the time when the partnership is considered for approval.

REPORT OF THE BOARD OF STUDIES FOR COLLABORATIVE EDUCATION (20.12.00, 9.3.01) (S/01/5, S/01/6)

Partnership with South East Essex College
 41/01

The Dean of Collaborative Education reported on the validation process for the proposed new degree schemes to be delivered at South East Essex College (SEEC).  The degree schemes, which were vocational, had been designed by Curriculum Development Teams and recommended for approval by six Subject Validation Panels, which included members of the University’s academic staff, external academic staff and employer representatives.  The Validation Panels had been chaired by Dr Mackenzie, the University’s Academic Director for the Partnership with SEEC.  A Generic Validation Panel, chaired by the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Resources), had considered issues such as quality assurance, resources, staffing and support services for students.  The Validation Panels had imposed conditions for the approval of each degree scheme and a response was required from SEEC by 30 June 2001 for  consideration by the Board of Studies for Collaborative Education or the Dean, acting on its behalf.

 42/01

The work of the Board of Studies for Collaborative Education was currently focused in three areas:

(a)
rules for degree classification of SEEC degree schemes;

(b)
foundation degrees;

(c)
staffing at SEEC.

 43/01

There was some concern about the difficulty of recruiting sufficiently senior and experienced staff to teach the SEEC degree schemes; this was essential for the teaching of final year material.  The Board was actively working with the SEEC Management Committee on this matter.

 44/01

The Senate discussed the relationship between degree schemes to be delivered at SEEC and those provided at Colchester.  The Dean of Collaborative Education agreed to provide a list of SEEC degree schemes including the department at Colchester to which they related.  However, it was noted that degree schemes were expected to be developed at SEEC which did not relate directly to a discipline at the University.  

 45/01

The Head of the Department of Electronic Systems Engineering expressed concern about the similarity of SEEC degree scheme titles with those already offered by his department and the Department of Computer Science.  The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Academic Development) confirmed that the policy was never to use the same degree scheme titles for schemes running at SEEC and in Colchester since it was important to be able to distinguish between schemes taught by different institutions, covering different curricula and using different delivery methods.  Despite the similarity in degree scheme titles, he did not anticipate that SEEC and the University in Colchester would be competing for the same applicants because of the different nature of the schemes and institutions.

 46/01

Professor Busfield proposed that the SEEC degree schemes should be validated for three years rather than five in view of the need to monitor closely the quality of higher education provision at SEEC during a period of rapid transition and expansion, the fact that the syllabuses for a number of modules had not been fully developed before validation, and in view of the difficulties relating to the recruitment of staff.  The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Academic Development) believed that this would cause difficulties with student recruitment and that it would be unsatisfactory to re-validate degree schemes before the first cohort of students had completed their studies.  Close and rigorous monitoring of the standard of provision at SEEC would take place in the early years of the partnership.  This was the responsibility of the University’s Academic Director for the Partnership with SEEC, who would work closely with the Dean and Board of Studies for Collaborative Education, and would be supported by the staff of the Quality Assurance Office.

 47/01

However, in response to the concerns of individual members, the Senate

 48/01

RESOLVED:    (a)
that the module syllabuses which had not been available in time for validation should be approved by subject specialist members of the validation panels as well as the Dean of Collaborative Education;

 49/01

(b)
that Academic Standards Committee, in consultation with the Board of Studies for Collaborative Education, should report to Senate at the earliest opportunity on the way in which the new degree review system (which would be the mechanism for monitoring the quality assurance of SEEC provision) would be applied to SEEC.

BA Business Studies 

 50/01

RESOLVED:
that the following degrees in Business Studies be approved for 5 years with effect from 2001/02:

BA Business Studies

BA Business Studies (Finance)

BA Business Studies (Human Resources)

BA Business Studies (Marketing)

 51/01

subject to the conditions in Paper BCE/01/02 being fulfilled and monitored in accordance with the arrangements agreed by the Board.

BSc Computing 

 52/01

RESOLVED:
that the following degrees in Computing be approved for 5 years with effect from 2001/02:

BSc Computing (Information Systems)

BSc Computing (Internet Technology)

BSc Computing (Software Engineering)

 53/01

subject to the conditions in Paper BCE/01/03 being fulfilled and monitored in accordance with the arrangements agreed by the Board.

BA Design 

 54/01

RESOLVED:
that the following degrees be approved for 5 years with effect from 2001/02:

BA Interior Design

BA Graphic Design

BA Fashion Design

 55/01

subject to the conditions in Paper BCE/01/04 being fulfilled and monitored in accordance with the arrangements agreed by the Board.

BSc Health Studies 

 56/01

RESOLVED:
that the BSc Health Studies be approved for 5 years with effect from 2001/02 subject to the conditions in Paper BCE/01/05 being fulfilled and monitored in accordance with the arrangements agreed by the Board.

BSc Sports Studies 
 57/01

RESOLVED:
that the BSc Sports Studies be approved for 5 years with effect from 2001/02 subject to the conditions in Paper BCE/01/06 being fulfilled and monitored in accordance with the arrangements agreed by the Board.

BA Tourism Management (Paper BCE/01/07)

 58/01

RESOLVED:
that the BA Tourism Management be approved for 3 years with effect from 2001/02 subject to the conditions in Paper BCE/01/07 being fulfilled and monitored in accordance with the arrangements agreed by the Board.

Report of Generic Validation Panel 

 59/01

RESOLVED:
that South East Essex College's facilities, resources and support systems in the areas investigated and reviewed by the Generic Validation Panel on 23 February 2001 be approved as of an appropriate standard to support the delivery of undergraduate degree programmes for the University of Essex/South East Essex College Partnership for Higher Education in South Essex, subject to the conditions and recommendations made by the panel being fulfilled and monitored in accordance with the arrangements agreed by the Board.

Revalidation and Repackaging of Degree Schemes at Writtle College for Semesterisation

 60/01

RESOLVED: 
to revalidate the following award titles in the BSc Agriculture and BSc Horticulture 
degree schemes, in semesterised format, for 5 years with effect from 2001/02:
Agriculture Degree Scheme

BSc  Agriculture

BSc  Agriculture with Business Management

BSc  Agriculture and the Environment

Horticulture Degree Scheme

BSc  Horticulture

BSc  Horticulture with Business Management

BSc  Horticulture Crop Production

BSc  Landscape and Amenity Management

 61/01

RESOLVED:
to reaffirm the existing validation of the following award titles in other degree 
schemes, in semesterised format, for 3 years with effect from 2001/02:


Agriculture Engineering Degree Scheme

BSc Agricultural Mechanisation

BSc Agricultural Engineering with Business Management

BSc Agricultural Engineering

BEng Agricultural Engineering

BEng Agricultural Engineering

MEng Agricultural Engineering (not Honours)

Animal Science Degree Scheme

BSc Animal Science

Business Management Degree Scheme

BA Business Management

BA Marketing and Supply Chain Management

Equine Degree Scheme

BSc Equine Science

BSc Equine Studies

Landscape and Garden Design Degree Scheme

BSc Landscape and Garden Design

BSc Garden Design, Restoration and Management

Leisure Management Degree Scheme

BSc Leisure Management

BSc Leisure Management with Heritage Management

BSc Leisure Management with Rural Leisure and Tourism Management

BSc Leisure Management with Sports Management

Rural Resources Degree Scheme

BSc Rural Resource Management

BSc Countryside Management

BSc Environmental Studies

BSc Rural Environmental Management

BSc Conservation and Environment

 62/01

RESOLVED:
that the following new award titles be approved:

(i)
BSc Sports Turf Science and Management, for 5 years with effect from 2001/02; 

(ii)
BSc International Horticulture, for 5 years with effect from 2001/02; and

(iii)
BSc Equine Studies and Leisure Management, for 3 years with effect from 2001/02.

DRAFT CREDIT FRAMEWORK FOR UNDERGRADUATE DEGREE SCHEMES (S/01/7)

 63/01

The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Academic Standards) summarised the background to the development of the credit framework. Its primary purpose was to implement the QAA National Qualifications Framework (NQF) and to provide evidence that the University’s qualifications were at the appropriate QAA level. In addition, the credit framework would provide students with an academic structure that was more transparent, consistent and equitable.  The NQF required that awards were only made as a consequence of positive achievement of the published learning outcomes; the proposed credit framework would provide evidence of such positive achievement, since credits would only be awarded where a course had been successfully completed.

 64/01

The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Academic Standards) acknowledged that there would be costs to introducing a revised credit framework. Providing re-assessment for second year students would increase the workload of academic and administrative staff. However, action was being taken to reduce its impact as far as possible.  Budget Sub-Committee had recently agreed to appoint professional invigilators to take the place of academic ordinary and senior invigilators from the May/June 2002 examination session. It was also proposed that second year re-assessment results in each School should be considered by a single Examination Board consisting of a representative from each department in the School.

 65/01

The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Academic Standards) believed that, to a great extent, the draft credit framework simply codified existing practice.  It would, however, introduce greater consistency in the assessment of students across the University, and would make the requirements for undergraduate awards more transparent and equitable.  Detailed consultation with departments on the implications of the credit framework had already begun, and further consultation was planned. This would allow for issues of detail and concerns to be worked out with individual departments. In view of this, the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Academic Standards) requested Senate approval in principle of the draft credit framework.

 66/01

On behalf of his own and a number of other departments, the Head of the Department of Economics spoke against the proposal. Professor Muthoo made the following points:

 67/01

(a)
the NQF did not require the implementation of a revised credit framework. The majority of the University’s existing structures and procedures already met the NQF principles.  The proposed credit framework should therefore be considered on its own merits;

 68/01

(b)
although there were some positive aspects of the proposed credit framework, the many costs associated with it had not been properly evaluated, e.g. the full impact on staff research time and staff recruitment of increased September re-assessment, the difficulties that could arise because of the inflexibility of the credit framework, and the impact on overseas student recruitment of second year re-assessment;

 69/01

(c)
the consultation process had been unsatisfactory; a large number of concerns which had been expressed by departments were not reflected in the proposal before the Senate;

 70/01

(d)
it was not clear what approval in principle of the draft credit framework meant.

 71/01

Several members of the Senate endorsed Professor Muthoo’s views, in particular about the impact on staff  workload and research time of the proposed credit framework. Concern was also expressed repeatedly about the unsatisfactory nature of the consultation process and the lack of clarity about what approval in principle amounted to.  It was suggested that all aspects of the proposed credit framework should be considered in further detail and in the wider context of existing internal and external quality assurance requirements and processes.  Consideration should also be given to possible alternative models, those adopted by other institutions, and the credit accumulation system which operated in the United States.

 72/01

Speaking in favour of the proposed credit framework, Dr Steel reminded the Senate of the considerable inconsistency in assessment methods and rules for degree classification across the University, which led to the inequitable treatment of students on undergraduate degree schemes  and which had received unfavourable comment in the November 1997 QAA Continuation Audit report.  Dr Canessa found the credit framework attractive since awards would only be made for positive achievement. Currently it was possible for students to graduate despite failing a number of courses. Ms Heath supported the proposal since it would increase the flexibility and portability of credit awarded by the University, it would increase students’ understanding of the requirements of academic study, and therefore support widening participation.

 73/01

The Vice-President (Welfare and Academic) of the Students’ Union, speaking on behalf of the student members, expressed support for the proposed credit framework, since it would make degree scheme structures and rules of assessment more consistent and transparent for students.

 74/01

In conclusion, the Vice-Chancellor summarised the main points of the discussion as follows:

 75/01

(a)
the introduction of the proposed credit framework might not be necessary to demonstrate implementation of the NQF;

 76/01

(b)
there was considerable and widespread concern about the workload that would be generated by September re-assessment for second year students;

 77/01

(c) there was general support for introducing greater consistency to the structure of academic provision across the University;

 78/01

(d)
there was concern that degrees could currently be awarded to students who had failed one or more courses.

 79/01

The Vice-Chancellor also reminded the Senate that consultation on the draft credit framework had taken place during the Autumn and Spring terms 2000/01 at meetings of Heads of Department, School Boards and Academic Standards Committee. The Deans had been closely involved in the development of the framework. He was particularly concerned that School Boards, whose role was to discuss all aspects of quality assurance within the University, had not reflected the balance or intensity of opinion expressed at the Senate about the proposed credit framework. In light of this, he requested that further consultation on the credit framework during the Summer term 2001 should take place direct with the Heads of Department. This procedure had also been used when the University’s existing credit framework had been developed prior to its introduction in 1994.

FINANCE MATTERS

Latest Budgetary Situation 2000/01 (S/01/8)

 80/01

Noted.

2001/02 HEFCE Grant Announcement (S/01/9

 81/01

Noted.

Financial Forecast 2001/02 – 2003/04 (S/01/10)

 82/01

Noted

REPORT OF EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES STEERING GROUP (21.02.01) (S/01/11)

Policy Guidelines on Disability in Employment

 83/01

At the request of the student representatives, it was agreed that a Students’ Union representative should be added to the membership of the Working Party on Disability in Employment.

PROPOSAL FOR AWARD OF HONORARY FELLOWSHIPS (S/01/12)

RECOMMENDED TO COUNCIL:

 84/01

that the University institute the award of Honorary Fellowships with effect from 2001/02.

PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO ORDINANCE 6: SCHOOLS OF STUDY, DEPARTMENTS AND CENTRES (S/01/13)

RECOMMENDED TO COUNCIL:

 85/01

that Ordinance 6 should be amended to include the following:

East 15 Acting School
Health and Social Services Institute
English Language Teaching Centre

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO ORDINANCE 15: THE REGISTRAR AND SECRETARY (S/01/14)

 86/01

Professor Lahiri queried whether it was appropriate, in view of the University’s Equal Opportunities policy, to appoint a Registrar and Secretary without public advertisement of the post.  It was agreed that exceptional circumstances might arise which would render public advertisement of the post inappropriate.  In such circumstances both the Senate and the Council would be required to waive the normal requirement to advertise the post of Registrar and Secretary.

RECOMMENDED TO COUNCIL:

 87/01


that that the following amendments to Ordinance 15 be approved: 

Old wording in [square brackets], new wording underlined.

Ordinance 15: [Appointment of] The Registrar and Secretary 

 88/01

1.
The Joint Committee of the Council and the Senate to report to the Council on the appointment of the Registrar and Secretary in accordance with Section X[, paragraph 1,] of the Statutes, shall consist of:

The Chair of the Council, as Chair

The Vice-Chancellor

The Treasurer

Two other members of the Council, other than Elected Members, appointed by the Council

Three members of the Senate appointed by the Senate

If an assessor is appointed he shall not be a member of the Committee.

 89/01

2.
The vacancy shall be publicly advertised unless the Council and the Senate are satisfied that there are good reasons for not doing so.

 90/01

3.
The Joint Committee shall have the power to recommend to the Council a person willing to accept appointment to the post.

 91/01

4.
The Council shall appoint the Registrar and Secretary to the post of Secretary to the Council as provided for under Section X of the Statutes.

Joanne Tallentire

Assistant Registrar

4 April 2001
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